	Minutes of Bridford Annual Parish Meeting held at Bridford Village Hall on 21st May at 7.00pm

	Present: Cllrs S Purser (Chairman), J Padgham, A Lord, K Gervers, R Dowding, Mrs J P Banks (Clerk) and seventeen Parishioners.  Cnty Cllr Brook attended for part of the meeting.

	
	

	Apologies: Pete Rich (DNPA Ranger), Hilary McMurdo (Bridford W.I.), Andy & Lyn Bornemisza (Fencing Club), David Price (Tree Warden), Anne Mayes (Snow Warden)

	
	

	1
	CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME & REPORT

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave a brief resume of the past twelve months.  The Chairman thanked retiring Councillors Elisabeth Price and Geoff Hearnden for their input over the years and welcomed Cllr Karen Gervers as a new Parish Councillor.
The re-elected Councillors and the Clerk were thanked for their continuing commitment and input to the effective and efficient running of the Parish Council.  The Clerk was also thanked for providing the refreshments

	
	

	2
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION

	
	Affordable Housing
The Chairman spoke about affordable housing and asked for Parishioners’ views on the subject.  It was generally agreed that residents considered that Bridford is fine as it is and that they would not wish to see any more houses built.  The Parish Council is not aware that there is currently a need for affordable housing in Bridford.

	
	Electric Cars and Charging Points
Councillor Dowding spoke briefly about climate change, electric cars replacing petrol and diesel driven vehicles and the future need for public charging points in Bridford.  In ten years time, 50% of all new cars will be electric, whilst in twenty years time, all new vehicles will be electrically driven.  There are currently grants available to install public charging points which would be for the benefit of residents without off street parking.  There did not appear to be a lot of interest from those present for public charging points. The Parish Council will address this subject again in the future.

	
	Play Park – relocation of goal posts
The problem of footballs being kicked against the wall and into the garden of the end bungalow in Butts Close is long standing.  The family of the current tenant has recently voiced concerns asking if the goal post could be relocated.   A Parishioner suggested that rather than move the existing goal post, two new ones could be purchased and located either end of the basket ball court, with this area then being wire fenced in at either end.  The old goal post could then be removed.  This is an idea that has not been thought of before and the Parish Council will pursue this with regards to costs and also advise the tenants of the properties on that side of Butts Close, what is being considered.  However, this would be further away from the properties and not likely to be a problem.

	
	Operation London Bridge
This is the code name for when HM Queen Elisabeth 11 dies.  Teignbridge is asking towns and parishes to be prepared and to consider how they would like to mark the occasion, an allocated area for flowers to be laid and a location for a book of condolences.  The Parish Church was suggested as a point for Parishioners to sign a book of condolences and the Village Garden was considered to be the ideal location for the laying of flowers.  

	
	

	3
	REPORTS 
Dartmoor National Park Ranger, Pete Rich sent his apologies and his report was read out by 
The Chairman.

County Councillor Jerry Brook spoke in particular about Devon County Council’s budget, Young People and Children’s’ Services and Education.

	
	District Councillor Stephen Purser being just newly elected gave a brief report regarding the new District Council which will controlled by the Liberal Democrats and led by Cllr Gordon Hook.   The Valley is represented by two District Councillors, Stephen Purser and Terry Tume who, between them will try and attend all of the monthly Parish Council meetings.  There are eight Parishes within this ward.

	
	Local Clubs, Groups and Organisations
Reports were given by representatives of the following:

Dartmoor National Park Members
Bridford Wives

Bridford Church

Chat In

Bridford Village Hall

Allotments

Village Garden

Bridford Fete

Teign Valley Tennis Club

Reports were read out by the Chairman and Clerk from the following who were unable to attend:

Bridford W.I.
Fencing Club

Snow Warden

Tree Warden

	
	

	4
	OPEN FORUM
Potholes
Several Parishioners complained about the state of the road surface in Church Lane.  The Clerk will report this to Devon County Council Highways.

Defibrillator and First Aid Training

A Parishioner asked if another defibrillator and basic first aid training session could be arranged.  A show of hands indicated that there would be sufficient interest for a session to be organised.  The Clerk will contact David Wood (Teign Valley First Responder) to see if he would be willing to give training later on in the year.


	There being no other business to discuss, refreshments were served.

……………………………………………….Chairman  …………………………………2019

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


